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Parental Awareness on the Risks of Cannabis 

 
Request: 
 
What policies or procedures does the Local Authority have in place to ensure 
parents are informed on the risks of cannabis so that they can better safeguard their 
children? 
 
In response to your above question, I can inform you that our commissioned service 
for specialist substance misuse Recovery Near You (RNY) would, at assessment, give 
information to service users who are concerned about a particular substance ie Cannabis. 

RNY visits College's and Universities to give advice and education around substance 
misuse and would be available to give confidential advice to any individual who was 
concerned. 
  
Our young people service W360 offer the same advice to schools and parents. 
 
W360 get calls from parents concerned about their children’s substance use on a 
fairly regular basis. They always ask the parent guardian to try to open a calm and 
non-judgemental dialogue with the young person. There are many reasons for this, 
with the main ones being that general teenage behaviour, (sleeping all day, being 
secretive, hanging around with people you are unhappy with, having no money etc..) 
may be indicative of drug use, or of a teenager just being a teenager. Asking them 
openly if they are using substances, whilst advising that they aren’t in any trouble is 
usually the best approach and will get the best response.  
  
If the young person admits that they are using substances then we ask the parent to 
discuss accessing our service. We are, of course happy to speak to children and 
young people directly about what we do and how we can help them as long as they 
give their consent to this. We try not to worry parents unduly, as the majority of 
children and young people will be dabbling and experimenting with alcohol and 
drugs, rather than having formed a dependency.  
  
If the child/young person consents then we will contact them directly and have a chat 
about meeting up wherever they are comfortable. It’s worth noting that we will share 
information, (where requested) on treatment progress with parents as long as we 
have the consent of the child/young person, when the child/young person is over the 
age of 14 and is assessed as having competency. Under that age, or without 
competency we will always seek parents consent for a child to enter into treatment.  
 






